Ohio Coalition for the Education of Children with Disabilities

Website: www.ocecd.org e-mail: ocecd@ocecd.org Phone: (844) 382-5452 or (740) 382-5452 Fax: (740) 383-6421

Executive Office

Margaret Burley Executive Director 165 W. Center Street, Suite 302 Marion, OH 43302 Statewide Multicultural Coordinator

Marbella Caceres Phone: (844) 382-5452, ext 26 e-mail: marbellac@occed.org Director of Early Childhood

Marcie Beers

Phone: (844) 382-5452, ext 23 e-mail: marcieb@ocecd.org



March 15, 2017

Cleveland Office (844) 749-5999

RE: Support of House Bill 115

East Central Office (855) 735-1323

Mid Ohio Latino Office (844) 226-0544

Northern Office (844) 226-0539

Northern Ohio Latino Office (216) 551-0008

North Central Office (844) 226-0537

Ohio River Valley Office (844) 226-0535

Southern Office (877) 306-2336

Southeast Office (877) 594-9241

Southwest Office (877) 293-7169

West Central Office (877) 631-7959

Mentoring 4 Reading Achievement Amy Freeman, Program Director (844) 220-1647

Mentoring 4 Reading Achievement Debby Ambroza, Reading Mentoring Specialist (844) 220-1646 I am writing today to express The Ohio Coalition for the Education of Children with Disabilities full support of House Bill 115 which will protect persons being diagnosed with communication disabilities for the purposes of law enforcement notification.

Representatives Theresa Gavarone (R-District Three) and Scott Wiggam (R-District One) are sponsoring House Bill 115.

Our organization believes that those with communication disabilities having the choice to voluntarily submit the details of their disability is imperative to their safety. Law enforcement has a tough job to do, and without proper documentation of a communication disability, their job becomes much more difficult and the person with the disability is at risk.

The information would be accessible to law enforcement officers in the database of persons who voluntarily register as being diagnosed with a communication disability, with no labels on license plates or physical licenses. By having the ability to access the database, law enforcement officers would be immediately aware of communication disabilities when they make traffic stops for violations.

The Ohio Coalition for the Education of Children with Disabilities is a non-profit organization dedicated to insuring that every child with disabilities is provided a free, appropriate public education. We strive to improve the quality of our services for all children and youth with disabilities in Ohio.

Thank you very much to Representative Gavarone and Representative Wiggam for sponsoring House Bill 115 and for protecting and improving the lives of those with disabilities in Ohio.

Sincerely,

Margaret Burley
Executive Director